

27 January 2020

Blaize McCabe fyi-request-12033-2272da2f@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Blaize McCabe

Official Information Act Request

Thank you for your request of 14 January 2020, under the Official Information Act 1982, for the following information:

Please provide information on the changes made to marking schedules after the exam date for AS91261, AS92162, and AS92167.

As per the email conversation between yourself and Steve Bargh, Acting Manager Secondary Examinations, we are unable to provide the requested information until 1 April 2020. This is to ensure fairness and avoid interference for the process of reviewing and reconsidering students' examination scripts for NCEA and New Zealand Scholarship. I understand you are comfortable with this deferment.

We suggest you withdraw your request and resubmit it on 6 March. This would make 3 April the due date for the information to be sent to you. Please advise Elizabeth Templeton in the Office of the Chief Executive if you would like to proceed this way at Elizabeth.templeton@nzqa.govt.nz or (04) 463 3339.

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right, under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to lodge a complaint with the Office of the Ombudsman at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. You can also telephone 0800 802 502 or write to the Ombudsman at PO Box 10152, Wellington, 6143.

Yours sincerely

Karen Poutasi (Dr) Chief Executive